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February 29, 2024 
 
 
Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 
Attn: Nancy Gramlich   
Western Region  
4026 Fairview Industrial Drive. SE 
Salem, OR 97302 
 
CC: Grace Goldrich-Middaugh 
 
Subject: Polk County’s 2023 TMDL Implementation Plan Annual Progress Report 
 
Dear Ms. Gramlich, 
Enclosed is Polk County’s annual TMDL Implementation Planning Matrixes, which has been updated to 
summarize the activities that were conducted in 2023 (Attachments A and B). 
At this time, Polk County is not proposing any modifications to the existing Implementation Plan. Although, 
Polk County is proposing to slightly modify the Mercury TMDL Planning Matrix that was approved 
November 15, 2022. These revisions are shown on Attachment C in red.  
If you need additional information, please contact me at (503)623-9287 or Silverman.kayla@co.polk.or.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kayla Silverman 
Engineer Technician 
 
 
Attachments Included: 
 
Attachment A – 2023 TMDL Implementation Planning Matrix for Temperature and Bacteria 
Attachment B – 2023 TMDL Implementation Planning Matrix for Mercury 
Attachment C – Mercury Matrix (Revised February 2024)  
 


